
 

Friday Sept 16th 2022 

Dear Parents 

We were delighted to be able to celebrate Mass 

for our Junior students this week with Canon 

John Wetherill . This was our first Mass without 

our  beloved Canon Frank and was quite      

emotional for our staff and students.  

Canon John was  very impressed with our     

beautiful singing and we look forward to him 

joining us again hopefully very soon.  

We have kept Her Majesty the Queen in our 

thoughts and prayers this week and books of          

condolence have been opened for our staff and   

students to record their reflection, prayers and 

memories of The Queen. 

Next week we look forward to our Governors 

meeting on Tuesday evening. 

We then welcome all Parents back on site for 

the first time since Covid for our Curriculum 

Evening at 6pm. A reminder that this event is 

for Parents only and will offer an insight into 

what your child/ren will be learning and how 

you can support them this academic year. 

Wishing you all a peaceful long weekend during 

this moment in History. 

 

Ms Barry 

Head teacher 

Tel: 0208 660 3351 Email: secretary@lalehamlea.co.uk Web: www.lalehamlea.co.uk 

Almighty God, 

You are the author and sustainer of all human life; 

grant that your servant, Elizabeth our Queen, 

to whom you granted a long and happy reign 

as Monarch of these lands 

may be forgiven her sins and rewarded with that 

eternal life, promised to all those born again 

in the water of baptism and power of your Spirit. 

Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 

Who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the 

Holy Spirit 

God, for ever and ever 

Amen 



Nursery 

This week Nursery have been looking at the topic 

‘Autumn’. The children have been participating in a 

range of activities such as: 

 Completing an autumn themed sticking activity, 

ordering numbers from 1-5 and 1-10  

 Using paints and a cork to create their own tree. 

 Reinforcing turn taking, playing the autumn bingo game. 

 Listening to a story called ‘The Very Helpful Hedgehog’ and discussing the structure of 

the story and its characters. 

Year 1 

Year 1 have started their Science topic of the Human Body 

and the Senses with enthusiasm. We went outdoors and      

explored body parts on our ‘Bobby the Giant Mat’ (named 

by the class) before discussing the sense of sight.  Children 

used magnifying glasses to       

analyse each other's eyes before 

labelling their diagrams.  

 

Reception 

Reception Class have settled in beautifully and have enjoyed a fantastic week of learning! We have been 

making beautiful mixed media Autumn tree collages, ordering our numbers in Maths, and have already 

begun writing independently in phonics. Today, Reception Class attended their very first Star Assembly in 

the Long Room. The children made some lovely contributions and sat beautifully throughout - well done 

to all!   



Year 2 

Year 2 are enjoying their topic of 

‘Pirates’ and made these amazing 

hats in Art. 

Year 3 

Year 3 have been learning about the 

Christian Family in RE and have written 

their own prayers for their families.  

 

Year 4 

Year 4 created incredible Rainforest 

models as part of their new Geography 

topic. 

Year 5 

Year 5 are studying William           

Morris in Art and designed their 

own tiles inspired by his work. 



Staff Contact Details 

nurseryteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

receptionteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

lowertransteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk for Y1 

jbennett@lalehamlea.co.uk for Y2 

preprepteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk for Y3 

lowerteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk  for Y4 

deputyhead@lalehamlea.co.uk—Mrs Morbin/Y5 

kshah@lalehamlea.co.uk for Y6 

vicentefuentes@lalehamlea.co.uk for Spanish/ICT/STEM 

musicteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk for Music 

artteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk for Art 

All requests for absence must be sent to the Head  teacher. 

To contact the Head teacher please email directly to 

headteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk, call 0208 660 3351 (Option 3) 

or call the school mobile 

To contact our School Business Manager, Mrs Strachan, please 

do so directly by email to sbm@lalehamlea.co.uk call  0208 

660 3351 (Option 4) or call the school  mobile. 

Contact the School Office on: 0208 660 3351 (Option 2) or 

email secretary@lalehamlea.co.uk 

 

Year 6 

Year 6 have been looking at what the 

School Mission Statement means to them 

and have written some thoughtful and       

reflective pieces. 

Stars of the week 



Our Year 5 and 6 Students will be taking 

part in the St Mark’s festival on October 

4th in a special concert at 2pm. Please 

confirm with the School Office if you 

would like to attend.  

Tickets are free of charge 


